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Edwards Metropolitan District August 17, 2017 Meeting Minutes


Minutes of the Regular Meeting

Of the Board of Directors

Edwards Metropolitan District

August 17, 2017
A Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors of the Edwards Metropolitan District, Eagle County, Colorado, was held on August 17, 2017 at 12:00 p.m. at the Community Room of the Western Eagle County Metropolitan Recreation District Field House, 450 Miller Ranch Road, Edwards, Eagle County, Colorado, in accordance with the applicable statutes of the State of Colorado.

Attendance
The following Directors were present and acting:
· Beth Reilly

· Kara Heide
· Mick Woodworth 
· John McCaulley


The following Director was absent and excused:
· Bill Simmons



Also in attendance were:
· Tracy Erickson, Homestead Homeowners Association General Manager

· Steve Simonett, Riverwalk/Slifer Management
· Mike McClinton, Slifer Designs/ Riverwalk Amber Building
· Mitch Sturche, ShaefferHyde Construction
· Wade Mooradian, Mureil Property Management

· Sean LaFaver, Terrace Ridge Property Owner

· Caron Doyle, Homestead Property Owner

· Chris Doyle, Homestead Property Owner
· Dan Godec, Eagle Valley Land Trust
· Jim Daus, Eagle Valley Land Trust Executive Director
· Gina Van Hekken, Walking Mountains Science Center Grants Program Manager
· Bob Warner, Eagle Valley Land Trust

· Todd Williams, Edwards Community Authority & Riverwalk 
· Michael Cacioppo, Business Briefs
· Jim Collins, Esq., Collins Cockrel & Cole
· Ken Marchetti, Marchetti & Weaver, LLC 
· Cissy Olson, Secretary for the meeting
Call To 

Order
The Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors of Edwards Metropolitan District was called to order by Director Reilly on August 17, 2017 at 12:04 p.m. noting a quorum was present.  

Changes to the 

Agenda
There were no changes to the agenda.
Public Input
Mr. Doyle, a property owner in Homestead, reported he has experienced water pressure spikes causing severe damage to his home over the past few months.  Mr. Doyle thinks he has taken the proper precautions, such as replacing his pressure reducing valve and repairing all major problems, however he is still experiencing surges.  Since Mr. Doyle’s water pressure continues to surge he reported he now has to turn off his water when he leaves his home or goes to sleep in order to prevent more potential damage to his home.  Mr. Doyle has been contacting his neighbors and found that most of the water pressure problems have been occurring in homes located at the end of water trunk lines.   

Several neighbors also reported the same problem in their homes noting like Mr. Doyle that they’re living in constant fear since they don’t know if or when the next water pressure surge will occur.  One property owner in the neighborhood reported he had to replace his pressure reducing valve and so far it’s holding, but his water pressure continues to surge at times.  

Mr. Simonett reported an extremely high water pressure spike occurrence in a Riverwalk commercial building second floor bathroom which blew a toilet off the floor causing water to run on to the first floor of Slifer Designs.  

Director McCaulley, who works for Eagle River Water and Sanitation (ERW&SD), reported he is aware of the problem and the water pressure is the same as it always has been.  An Edwards booster station was replaced 2 years ago and ERW&SD has hired a forensic engineer to do an analysis, including monitoring the pressure reducing valves in Edwards.  The greatest number of pressure surges have occurred in the Homestead area and in particular on Hummingbird Lane.  According to Director McCaulley the problem is the volume of water moving through the system at the same time. Multiple neighbors irrigating their lawns at the same time in addition to routine domestic water usage can create an impact on water pressure flows and pressure reducing valves.  


ERW&SD has been going over multiple system components and they need at least 30 days of data before they can get a better understanding as to why these problems are occurring.  The new booster pump station is still under warranty in the event it has anything to do with the problem.  Director McCaulley recommended that all Homestead residents sprinkle their lawns only on designated days and not on Monday’s in order to allow the water tank to fill up.   
After further discussion Mr. Doyle and the property owners stated they would like the Water Authority to notify Edwards customers there are water surge problems occurring in the area, and fix the water pressure problem in Homestead.  Mr. Collins suggested UERWA prepare a statement notifying customers who they should contact in the future if water pressure surges continue.  Mr. Collins offered to send a solution to the problem to Mr. Erickson so he can forward it to the Homestead residents.  Mr. Collins also recommended adding it to the District’s website.  

At 1:00 pm Mr. Erickson, Mr. Simonett, Mr. McClinton, Mr. Sturche, Mr. Mooradian, Mr. LaFaver, and Mr. & Mrs. Doyle left the meeting.

EVLT Management of the 

Log Cabin   
Mr. Daus reported he has reviewed the Eagle River Preserve Conservation Easement and he has drafted a proposal for managing the log cabin including a list of specific services and strategies that could be offered by the Land Trust.  In order to move forward the Land Trust would like to relocate their offices into the cabin.  Several upgrades such as phone, water, sewer, and additional electrical services will need to be added, as well as additional second floor support and stair modification to meet code standards. 

Director Heide questioned if the Land Trust should pay some sort of compensation for its use of the cabin for office space.  She also asked how the public could be reassured that the conservation easement restrictions surrounding the cabin could be enforced by the Land Trust if they become the tenant.  Discussion followed related to compensation, maintenance and capital improvements, public use of rooms, and length of a potential lease.

Mr. Collins recommended forming a subcommittee of 2 Edwards Directors and representatives of the EVLT in order to work through any terms before drafting an agreement.  


At 1:40 Ms. Van Hekken left the meeting.


Mr. Daus asked if the Board would grant conceptual approval of his proposal so he can move forward with getting cost estimates for necessary improvements.  By motion duly made and seconded it was unanimously

RESOLVED to grant the Eagle Valley Land Trust conceptual approval to enter into a long term agreement and allow professional contractors to inspect the log cabin for future improvements.  

At 1:45 p.m. Mr. Daus and Mr. Godec left the meeting.
Edwards Fire Station
Reverter
Mr. Marchetti reported he recently notified Arrowhead Metropolitan District about the District’s potential plan to abandon the Edwards Fire Station reverter.  The Arrowhead Board of Directors stated they would like to see the reverter remain on the property if there isn’t a compelling reason to give it up and if having it there doesn’t do any harm.  The Board discussed whether to leave or remove the reverter and by motion duly made and seconded there was a split vote.  

Directors Reilly and McCaulley were in favor and Directors Heide and Woodworth were opposed.
Discussion followed and the Board agreed to revisit the topic when all 5 Directors are present.

Eagle County Climate Action 

Plan Update
At the last meeting Mr. Gitchell reported that Eagle County has developed a Climate Action plan which has been adopted by several towns, special districts, and businesses.  The Board asked Mr. Collins if he would draft a resolution for Edwards.  
Mr. Collins presented a proposed Climate Action Plan resolution for the District.  Mr. Cacioppo and the Board discussed whether Edwards should consider adopting a Climate Action Plan resolution.  After further discussion and by motion duly made and seconded it was unanimously
RESOLVED that the District supports the goals and actions of the Climate Action Plan, and encourages all citizens and organizations to take steps possible to minimize future impacts on the Earth’s climate.  

The Board agreed to look at the District’s Service Plan at a future meeting in order to see what climate action changes may be implemented.

 Edwards Spur Road Phase II 

Funding Update

Mr. Williams reported that CDOT has formed a landscape and lighting committee to look at various types of vegetation within the boundaries of the Spur Road Phase II improvements.  CDOT has also been looking at specific lighting and safety requirements.  Mr. Williams noted that Edwards will be expected to pay for pedestrian specific lighting.  
Mr. Marchetti briefly reviewed the District’s sales tax income to date and he reminded the Board that CDOT doesn’t have all of its funding for construction of the next phase.  Currently there is a $3 to $6 million dollar funding gap.  As CDOT’s available funding becomes clearer, Mr. Marchetti suggested scheduling a work session between Eagle County, Edwards, and possibly CDOT to come up with a funding plan.  CDOT is looking at alternative ways to complete the project such as phasing the construction process or looking at FASTER funding in order to have their share of dollars for construction.  
Minutes
The Board reviewed the July 20, 2017 Regular Meeting minutes.  By motion duly made and seconded it was unanimously
RESOLVED to approve the July 20, 2017 Regular Meeting minutes with revisions.  

Accounts
Payable
The Board reviewed the August accounts payable list and by motion duly made and seconded it was unanimously
RESOLVED to approve the August accounts payable list as presented.

Financial 
Statements
Mr. Marchetti briefly reviewed the financial report and sales tax collection numbers.    
Old Edwards Estates

Open Space Trees


Ms. Olson reported she had received a phone call from a property owner who asked if the District would consider removing 2 trees located on the Old Edwards Estates open space parcel that are leaning toward her house.  The Board discussed the request and requested that additional bids be obtained before removing the trees.    
Old Edwards Estates
Pond
Every spring debris accumulates in the spillway of Old Edwards Estates pond during high water runoff and causes the water to backup and potential flooding.  Mr. Marchetti suggested engaging Alpine Engineering for a proposal to come up with a long term solution to the problem.  The Board also agreed to ask the Eagle River Watershed Council if they have any solutions. 

Adjournment

There being no further business to come before the Board at this time, by motion duly made and seconded it was unanimously

RESOLVED to adjourn the Regular Meeting of the Edwards Metropolitan District Board of Directors this 17th day of August, 2017. 






Respectfully submitted,






    Cissy Olson








Secretary for the Meeting
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